
UPDATE: Water is back on. If your water has been off please turn it on slowly as there 
may be air and dirty water out of the lines. If you have issues please contact Grafton 
Water District at 508-839-2302. 

 

At 8:30am on January 21st we were notified of a water main break on Fairlawn Street. We 
have a crew on site. We will not know a timeline until we are able to investigate the source 
of the problem. Water is off to residents on Fairlawn Street. If you have brown water, please 
try to minimize your usage, both cold and hot, until later today. At that point, if you still have 
brown water, please run your cold water tap until it clears, usually 10 to 15 minutes. We are 
sorry for the inconvenience and are diligently working to get this resolved as soon as 
possible.  

Please check back for updates. 

Thank you for your patience during this time. 

The Grafton Water District team. 

 


